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             CELEBRATING 25 YEARS OF SERVICE TO BOONE COUNTY  

 The mission of the Boone County Arts Council is to ñenhance the quality of life for the people of Boone 
County by promoting the endowment, development, and enjoyment of the arts.ò  The BCAC was established 

with the help of the Belvidere Area Chamber of Commerce in 1987.  Over the years, the BCAC has provided a 

variety of arts programs for people of all ages. We impact about 15,000 people each year through programs we 

sponsor alone or in cooperation with other community groups.  We continue to work as an all volunteer arts 
council, relying upon a dedicated Board and an active membership. 

 

 Back in 1987, we starting working out of an office in the Franklin WireWorks office building through the 
generosity of the Mutert family.  From there we moved to two different offices on State Street until 1996 we 

moved into the newly renovated Baltic Mill in Belvidere Park.  We have enjoyed a wonderful working relation-

ship with the Belvidere Park District since we started programming the Concerts in the Park in 1991. 
 

 Over 25 years, we have spearheaded many programs that would not have happened without our leadership.  

Below is a partial compilation of our significant programming. 

  

¶ Childrenôs Theater Workshop 1989 - present ǒ Student Art Show  1988 - present 

¶ Concerts in the Park 1991- present ǒ Mural Projects 1997 - present 

¶ Fundraising for the Baltic Mill Renovation in 1996.  

¶ Fundraising for ñChildren in the Streamò sculptures in Belvidere Park. 

¶ Printed a book by Jan July documenting all of the public sculptures Boone County. 

¶ School enrichment programs such as the Fifth Grade Art Experience since 1993. 

¶ Sponsor the hometown adult and high schools teams that compete in the RPD Snow Sculpting Competition.  

¶ Special programs in cooperation with other community groups including Hometown Christmas, Heritage 

 Days and Harvestfest since 1988. 

¶ The BCAC and Belvidere Cemetery Association hosted an open house at the Frank Lloyd Wright Petit 

 Chapel.  

¶ We brought Belvidereôs own famous architect Jeanne Gang back home to do a presentation of her work.  

¶ We partnered with the Boone County Historical Society to throw a 100th Birthday Party for the Soldiers and 

 Sailors Memorial in Big Thunder Park. 

¶ A memorial statue, ñLittle Bethò, was dedicated to founding member, Beth Luhman. 
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Save A Tree 
 
For the first time, the Boone County Arts Council will not 
only be sending its newsletter by ñsnail mailò, but will also 

be emailing it to those members for whom we have email 

addresses. This will allow members to see all the photos in 
color. The newsletter will be sent in pdf (portable document 

format) so anyone can open it. It will also be available on 

our website,  boonecountyarts.com. You can visit the web-
site for   additional information and photos. 

 

If you would like to ñsave a treeò, you can notify us if you 

would like to continue to receive the newsletter by email 
rather than tradition mail. It will also save the Arts Council 

postage money that we can use for our programming. Con-

tact Jean Twyning at twyning@hotmail.com if you are inter-
ested in this option. 

Attention Members: 

 
The Annual Meeting will be held Wednesday, June 6, 

2012 at 6:30 p.m. in the Baltic Mill Meeting Room. 

 

The nominating committee presents the following slate 

of officers: 

President: Sherry Lindquist 

Vice Pres: Jan July 

Treasurer: Karen Shifo 

Secretary: Jean Twyning 

 

We thank retiring board members Pat Richter and Bill 

and Sara Wolf for their service. 

 

If you would like to serve on the Board of Directors, 

contact Sherry Lindquist (815-332-8900) or Sam 

Yoveff (815-988-9728).  

 

Come let your voice be heard. 



 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

Members in the News 

Sheri Casey, BCAC Board Member, was presented with the 2012 Doctor of 

Civic Betterment Award. Sheri was nominated for this award by Jen Jacky 

of RAMP. In her nomination letter she states that Sheri brings ñheart, spirit 

and joy to each activity that she participates in.ò Sheri is currently or has 

been in the past a board member, volunteer, committee member or chair of 

over 15 organizations.  

Bits and Pieces 
Leap Day Party  On February 29, everyone enjoyed the camaraderie and good food and drink at the Brick.   

Member Alice Nelson won the drawing for the vintage (25 year old) Beth Luhman designed and signed t-shirt.  

Congratulations! (Leap Day Party Photos by Jerome Jones.) 

 

 

 

BoCo Expo successfully showcased the Arts Council in February.  19 people entered the drawing for a 

free membership, but only Val Laseman won. Welcome new member. 

 

Arts Council was a sponsor of the District 100 Arts and Entertainment fundraiser on March 16, with a 
$100 donation.  We also donated 2 silent auction prizes; the 1 year family membership ($25 value) was 

won by Diane Boyd, there were no bidders on the Childrenôs Theater Workshop scholarship. 

 

 

The website has been updated.  Take a look at www.boonecountyarts.com. 

 

Arts Council will again participate in HarvestFest on October 13, by providing judges for and funding 

prizes for the scarecrow contest.   

 

 

Board member John McMorrow judged the Sister City Art Show.  First place winning piece was sent 

down State, but the other winners are on display at the Brick. 

http://www.boonecountyarts.com


 Student Art Show Draws Entries from Kindergarten through Senior 
by Jan July 

 

Monday April 30th was Boone Council Arts Councilôs reception for their annual Student Art Show at Belvidere 

North High School.  This year was made special by the addition of the Heidi Benzel Award to Best of Show in the 

High School Division.  The winner, Joyce Mercado, a Belvidere Senior High School sophomore, was presented 

with both a special certificate and a check, from the BCAC by member Lorene ñSisò Benzel. The winning art work 

is a flame-colored watercolor and ink rendering of the mythical Phoenix bird which received first in the 10th grade 

class.  This same painting was previously selected for the 71st Young Artists Show, High School Division, at the 

Rockford Art Museum in March 2012. 

 

The Boone County Arts Council has sponsored the yearly Student Art Show since 1989 to recognize student art in 
Boone County.  All Boone County students are eligible.  Art teachers selected five works from each of their classes 

for the show.  The art work is then judged by the advanced art students from Belvidere North High School and a 

Best in Class blue ribbon is awarded for each grade level.  All student artists whose work is selected for the show 

receive a Certificate from the Boone County Arts Council. 

 

Lorene ñSisò Benzel presenting the first Heidi Benzel 

Award for Best of Show in the High School Division 

to Joyce Mercado, Belvidere High School sophomore 

Photo by Jerome Jones 

This spring, Lorene ñSisò Benzel donated money to the Boone 

County Arts Council to start a fund for a future scholarship.  The 

annual Heidi Benzel Award was created from the scholarship 

fund and presented in memory of her daughter who passed away 

in 2010.  Heidi Benzel was a 1971 graduate of Belvidere High 
School whose favorite subject was art. 

 

Other class winners and their schools who received a blue rib-

bon were:  Kindergarten McKenna McGuire of Caledonia 

School; 1st grade Kylie Reynolds of Lincoln School; 2nd grade 

Marshall Thomas of Perry School; 3rd grade group- Emily Dahl, 

Sophia Domberg, Devyn Gostele & Lance Menard of Caledonia 

School; 4th grade Abigal Stegman of Caledonia School; 5th 

grade Sara Abdel-Fatah of Washington Academy; 6th grade 

Tami Weiland of Belvidere Central  

Middle School; 7th grade Sabrina Gessert of Belvidere South Middle School; 8th grade Merric Dillon of Belvidere 

Central Middle School; 9th grade Kelsey Heimer of Belvidere North High School; 11th grade Hannah Carnyski of 

Belvidere North High School; and 12th grade Krysta Begalka of Belvidere Senior High School. 

 

As a special treat for visitors, the Fifth Grade Mural, painted during the 2011 Fifth Grade Arts Festival last Novem-
ber was on display during the show.  It was one of the few opportunities for the public to see the mural. Another 

opportunity will be on June 10th, during the Boone County Arts Councilôs 25th Anniversary reception at the Baltic 

Mill.  

 

Grants for the 5th Grade Arts Festival were provided by the General Mills Foundation, the Funderburg Foundation 

and the Rockford Area Arts Council. 

 

 



 

Entry by Krysta Begalka,  

Grade 12, BHS 
Photo by Jerome Jones 

 

Photo by Jerome Jones 

Photo by Jerome Jones 

Entry by Kylie Reynolds,  

Grade 1, Lincoln 
Photo by Bonnie Bartell 

 

Entry by Marshall Thomas,  

Grade 2, Perry 
Photo by Bonnie Bartell 

 

Entry by Hannah Carnyski,  

Grade 11, BNHS 
Photo by Bonnie Bartell 

 

Entry by Sara Abdel-Fatah,  

Grade 5, Washington Academy 
Photo by Bonnie Bartell 

 Entry by Julia OôMalley,  

Grade 8, Belvidere South MS 
Photo by Bonnie Bartell 

 

Entry by Justin Slayton,  

Grade 12, BHS 
Photo by Bonnie Bartell 

 


